14th January 2013  Bures Hamlet Parish Council

Clerk’s Report:

Contractors works:  . Nettles cleared along Millennium bridge footpath. Waste bins emptied. Contractor to check Station Hill garden and put in an estimate to the Clerk for additional ground cover plants. Broken branches cleared along Colchester Road after the Normandie Way turning. Two lifebelts cleaned.
Cambridge Brook repairs: The Clerk had received notification from Highways that the works were still ongoing and the barriers would be removed once completed.
Dog waste bags: A further supply had been ordered. Still problems with dog faeces on the Sportground and the dog waste bag dispensers being empty for periods of time which resulted in more of the Bures Hamlet waste dog bags being taken to compensate. Clerk had discussed problem with St. Mary Clerk but unsure how to solve matter.

Railway Station map: Clerk was in receipt of a map from Greater Anglia showing the land owned by Network Rail which is leased to Great Anglia – circulated to all members.
Parish street light at railway bridge: repaired by A & J Lighting – cost £93.38 plus VAT.

Bures Hamlet Electoral Role: The Clerk was in receipt of the new electoral role and instructions on its use.

Parish Magazine: Mrs Sue Ryman had retired as Bures Parish Magazine Editor.  Mrs Rachel van Oppen had taken on the role.  

Contact details – rachelvanoppen@hotmail.co.uk 
Village sign: Steven Binks confirmed that the cleaning of the village sign was still in hand and weather permitting would be done as soon as possible.

Additional lighting at Lamarsh Hill bungalows:  Still waiting on planning application from Greenfields Housing Officer.
Station Hill hedging: The Clerk to follow up on requesting properties along Station Hill pathway to cut back hedging and overhang from trees.

Essex Association of Local Councils Training events: The Clerk was in receipt of the 2013 calendar of events. Please contact the Clerk if any Councillors would like to attend a Workshop.
Items held on file (on table for info)
Details of ECC Youth Strategy Group funding for projects designed to help 13 to 19 years olds throughout the district – circulated

Public Consultation on the BDC Draft Site Allocations and Development Management Plan and Sustainability Appraisal/Strategic Environmental Assessment and on the draft Revised Statement of Community Involvement – dates of information events advertised
ECC Weather reports for the County – circulated as and when received

The River Stour Trust Journal – Lock Lintel
Mrs. Jenny Wright

Parish Clerk

